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Date: 
Bill Status: 

Fiscal Analyst: 

June 17, 2021 
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Erin Reynolds | 303-866-4146 
Erin.Reynolds@state.co.us  

Bill Topic: SIPA COMPETITIVE SOLICITATION METHOD  

Summary of  
Fiscal Impact: 

No fiscal impact.  The bill authorizes the Statewide Internet Portal Authority to use 
additional competitive procurement methods to contract with a statewide portal 
integrator.  It is assessed as having no fiscal impact. 

Appropriation 
Summary: 

No appropriation is required. 

Fiscal Note 
Status: 

The fiscal note reflects the enacted bill. 

Summary of Legislation 

Current law prohibits the Statewide Internet Portal Authority (SIPA) from entering into a contract 

with a statewide portal integrator unless the statewide portal integrator was chosen pursuant to a 

Request for Proposals (RFP) process.  The bill authorizes SIPA to use other competitive procurement 

methods. 

Assessment of No Fiscal Impact 

The bill allows SIPA, a statutory public entity outside the state budget, additional procurement 

flexibility.  It will not impact state or local revenue or expenditures and is assessed as having no fiscal 

impact. 

Effective Date 

The bill was signed into law by the Governor and took effect on April 15, 2021.  
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The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each 
fiscal year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit:  leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes. 
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